
DRAINAGE BOARD MEETING                                                                                                July 14th, 2025  

The Rush County Drainage Board met at 10:02a.m. July 14th, 2025 with the following present; Ron 

Jarman, Kenny Aulbach, Jeff Wilson, Doug Hall, Tom Mahan, Marvin L. Rees, Surveyor, Jeremy Wood, 

Apprentice Surveyor, Ashley Perkins, Secretary, and Grant Reeves, Attorney. Also present Kevin Peggs, 

Kenny and Randy Dierckman.   

 

The minutes of the meeting that was held on June 30th, 2025 were approved and signed by Jarman, 2nd 

by Wilson. Motion carried.   

Kenny Aulbach stated it was brought to his attention on the Sam Trabue to add more tile to the project. 

Grant stated that was fine to go off of the bids they have than go from there with the rest of the project, 

with further discussion the Board open the bids.  

 

OPEN BIDS SAM TRABUE RECON 10:08A.M. 

A landowner asked for a last-minute change  to be made on the route of the north 24” pipe.  Surveyor 

was notified of the wanted change just before the meeting began therefore, he had no figures to present 

to the Board.  After much discussion, Attorney Reeves suggested we go ahead and open the bids then 

get the cost for the change for the next meeting. 

 

D-BROS - $224,909.50 

PEGGS EXCAVATING - $193,976.00 

KINGDON FARMS - $332,755.00 

Jarman made motion to approve Peggs Excavating providing the points for evaluating the bids agree.  2nd 

by Wilson. Motion carried.  Doug Hlall abstained.  

 

ARBUCKLE/DEARINGER 

Jeremy read the report to sign final findings. Board made motion to approve final findings by Jarman, 2nd 

by Wilson. Motion carried.  

Surveyor reported that he received a call from Mrs. Dearinger, and she said that they went to the 

meeting but no one showed up.  Reeves asked if they had received the notice of the hearing and the 

Surveyor said that they had. 

 

COUNTY FARM DRAIN 

Surveyor stated to the Board about Tammy’s email. The Board made motion to wait a year to put into 

next year’s budget by Jarman, 2nd by Wilson. Motion carried.  

 

RUSH COUNTY STORM DRAINAGE 

Surveyor presented to the Board  maps and pictures of Jeff and Dana Fussner proposed new home to be 

built. Board approved the drain by Jarman, 2nd by Wilson. Motion carried.  

 

With nothing else to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned by Jarman. 2nd by Wilson.  

Motion carried.    
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